
From: Cerissa Cafasso cerissa.cafasso@americanoversight.org
Subject: 1995 OLC Guidelines

Date: March 24, 2017 at 9:26 AM
To: usdoj-officeoflegalcounsel@usdoj.gov
Cc: Sara Creighton sara.creighton@americanoversight.org

Ms. Golden, 

We were hoping to seek your assistance in locating an Office of Legal Counsel document that appears to have been released publicly, 
but which is not available on OLC’s publication page or FOIA reading room.  (We also checked the Attorney General’s FOIA reading 
room.). The document is cited in a 2005 OLC opinion as follows:  

Office of Legal Counsel, Guidelines on 18 U.S.C. § 1913 at 2 (Apr. 14, 1995) (“1995 Guidelines”) 
(attachment to Memorandum for the Heads of All Executive Departments and Agencies, from the 
Attorney General, Re: Anti-Lobbying Act Guidelines (Apr. 18, 1995)) 

See Application of 18 U.S.C. § 1913 to “Grass Roots” Lobbying by Union Representatives, 29 Op. O.L.C. 179, 179 (2005). It is 
frequently cited in public sources, but does not appear to be available on the Department of Justice’s website.  Any assistance in 
locating a copy of this document would be greatly appreciated.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need anything further. 

Best,
Cerissa
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